



The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire Butterley Hall, Ripley Derbyshire DE5 3RS

T: **0300 122 6000** F: **0300 122 7797**

E: pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk

Mr. J McElvaney Solicitor Director of Legal Services County Hall Matlock Derbyshire DE4 3AG

BY EMAIL ONLY

Tuesday 30 January 2018

Dear John,

Re: Proposed Precept for 2018/19

I am writing to you further to your letter of 26.01.2018 conforming the Police and Crime Panel for Derbyshire's support for my proposed precept for the coming financial year that would see a rise of £12.00 on a Band D property in Derbyshire.

I note that the Panel has asked that I look at the allocation of funds to provide further emphasis on measures to ensure a visible presence of uniformed police officers within the community. I will have further conversations with the Chief Constable and his senior team to ensure that we maximize the opportunities this funding will bring to help allocate resources according to threat and risk and acknowledging the peace of mind communities report from visible policing in their local area.

As part of the regular support and challenge offered by the Police and Crime Panel I will be happy to report on the impact of this additional funding.

May I take this opportunity to formally thank the panel for their unanimous support of my proposed precept.

Yours sincerely,

Hardval Dhindsa

Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire